
Police National Headquarters
180 Molesworth Street. PO Box 3017, Wellington 6140, New Zealand. 
Telephone: 04 474 9499. Fax: 04 498 7400. www.police.govt.nz  

Reference: IR-01-21-34564 20 December 2021   

Marc Smith 
fyi-request-17630-04df2d78@requests.fyi.org.nz 

Dear Marc  

Request for information 

Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (OIA) request dated 19 November 
2021 in which you asked for information regarding a partnership agreement between 
Ngāi Tahu and New Zealand Police (Police).   

My response to each of your questions can be found below. 

1. A copy of the agreement to develop police stations in the South Island
between Police and Ngai Tahu referenced in this article:
https://www.stuff.co.nz/national/127048139/ngi-tahu-and-police-sign-deal-
to-develop-police-stations-in-the-south-island

A copy of the Partnership agreement is attached. Please note that agreement commits 
Police to offering Ngāi Tahu a ‘right of first opportunity’ to investigate future property 
opportunities. Police is not obligated to proceed with any such opportunities. 

2. A link to the legal provisions, regulations, bylaws or administrative
provisions, if any, that have given Police the power to make this deal. If
there are no such provisions, I request documentary evidence of the policy
documents or similar based on which the deal has been made.

No specific provisions were required as the agreement only commits Police and Ngāi 
Tahu to “Collaboration and engagement with each other.”  

3. Documentary evidence of the procurement process, if available: a copy of
the notice of procurement (invitation to tender) and a copy of the response
(offer) given by Ngai Tahu. If no procurement process has been completed,
I request documentary evidence of the policy documents or similar that
outlines why no procurement process under the Government Procurement
Rules was required.

Police has not made any commitment to purchase or lease any property as a result of 
this agreement. This part of your request is refused under s 18(e) of the OIA as the 
document alleged to contain the information requested does not exist. 
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Please note that as part of its commitment to openness and transparency, Police 
proactively releases some information and documents that may be of interest to the 
public. Therefore an anonymised version of this response may be publicly released on 
the New Zealand Police website. 

You have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision if you are not satisfied 
with the response to your request. Information about how to make a complaint is 
available at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 

Yours sincerely 

Michelle Diston 
Director - Property 
New Zealand Police 

http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/
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